Draft Minutes of Southwark Cyclists meeting March 8th 2016

Present: Andy Cawdell (chair), Liz Eden, Bruce Lynn, Robert Eva, Alastair Hanton, Eleanor Margolies, Amy Aeron-Thomas,Sally Eva (sec)

Apologies: Jeremy Leach, Pete Wood, Hugh Bolton

Minutes of the last meeting: agreed and signed as true record

Matters arising: Peckham Rye East: no sign of new cycle-friendly plans (Andy); quick wins have been submitted to Pip Housnan who asked for the list (Andy). 

Southwark Plan: still open for comments. Ralph had submitted a draft on Yahool group for coments and wanted to submit it on Friday (11th). Agreed that it should be submitted by Andy.

1: Bellenden Gyratory: private meeting on Monday (6th). Officers had analyzed the responses to the consultation which revealed that positive responses were from outside area and negative responses from local residents. Council didn't have enough money to do the whole scheme. Only had £315,000 and would need £750,000 to do it properly. Also H&S concerns had been raised about houses in Bellenden Road whose front doors opened straight onto the road. Council officers felt these residents must be provided with a pavement. Parking would be completely removed. Road could therefore not be shut but cyclists could be provided with contraflow. Andy had emphasised that this must be segregated because of the fast traffic flow. More positively this was not cycling money being wasted and Andy had been promised further improvements for cycling with the Spine. 

Action: window for action very small. Agreed: Alastair and Andy to meet officer to maximise cycling gain. 

2: QW7: last three public consultations: Bruce said the Carlton Ave/Dulwich Village proposals were "better than nothing". The junction was good. There was a cycling phase on the lights and a limited amount of segregation. A very small amount of residential parking was being removed on Carlton Ave. Terney Ave was bad with build-outs etc. 

As Andrew Gilligan had said there was no step-change for cycling. The changes were marginal and did not live up to the aspirations of the QWs. The proposals for Lambeth were bad and Southwark Cyclists should join Lambeth Cyclists in opposing them. Agreed: Liz to respond to consultations on Southwark sections after speaking to Angus. Bruce would respond regarding the Lambeth sections, keeping in line with the Lambeth Cyclists response (oppose Gipsy Hill sections; partial support for West Dulwich sections) 
3: JCSG: paper by Pete, Alastair and Amy submitted and agreed. Rotating chair starting with Andy at next meeting on May 27th. Pete's role confirmed. Southwark admin asking for lots of paperwork about his appointment (child protection policy etc). These would come from LCC. Next JCSG would be themed and preceded by public meeting. Suggested topic: speed danger and police enforcement. Action: public meeting with other cycling groups, road peace, Wheels for Wellbeing, SLS, Bike Project, Team London Bridge, Better Bankside. Sally to arrange. 

4: Election hustings: Action: Sally to arrange joint hustings with Lambeth

5: Bike Train: team had handed out 400 leaflets and been given 20 email addresses. First train would leave 8am March 30th from Nunhead station, pick up at Peckham Rye station 8.10am. Lewisham Cyclists to be advised to join at Peckham Rye. Route to be fully reversible at St George's Circus. Give riders a map on their phones. End point negotiable with riders. Bruce to bring riders back by arrangement. Action: new leaflet to be distributed at stations and commuters meeting on March 17th (Bob and Sally). 

6: Canada Water Masterplan: Good on the whole but categorised cycle routes as pedestrian leisure routes (cycling allowed). Sufficient space should be allowed for both. Cyclists and pedestrians should have priority over motor vehicles. Ramp from Hothfield Place should remain and be improved. "Neighbourhood Street -- cycle priority route" not a clear designation. Should be cyclist and pedestrian only at Green Link. Action: Bruce to respond

7: Tooley St contraflow: pavement on north side of Tooley St to close for 2 yrs from May. All pedestrians have to use the other side where pavement quite narrow in places. There were alternative routes using Newcomen St but the junction would need traffic lights and Newcomen would have to be filtered. Bermondsey St tunnel could be used to access Tooley St. Action; Francis and Andy to write and explain importance of re-instating the contraflow.

8 TfL safety rides: Michael Barrett promoted to be responsible for temporary works all over London, not just south. 

9: Mayoral campaign: borough co-ordinators encouraging everyone to sign LCC petition. Demand: a mini-Holland in each borough. 

10: New Logo: Andy has a copy and it's on the website. Website to be linked to Twitter feed. Pete had set up a F/B page to work alongside website. Other boroughs worked entirely through F/B. Universal dislike of copying them was expressed. 

11:Dunwich Dynamo: more than 450 booked so far. 

AOB: Southwark Cyclists would pay Pete out of group funds until council funding came through. 

QW14 crossing of Tower Bridge Road/Tanner St: Action: David Kernohan to respond. 

Liz asked for 3 bullet points on all consultations so that members could support Southwark Cyclists response. Action: Liz to respond on QW7 proposals, gather members views on google doc. Liz to retain editing rights. 

Healthy Ride on Saturday. Healthy Rides averaging 17 riders.

Amy reminded meeting of Community Speedwatch and asked for volunteers. She had been disappointed by the GLA cttee's meeting on speed -- TfL and Met police relying on speed cameras and Speedwatch.

Meeting closed at 8.30pm and adjourned to Old Nun's Head. Next meeting 6.30-8.30pm April 13th in Nunhead Community Centre, 5 Nunhead Green, SE15 3TU. Best approach by bike is up Scylla Road. Stands outside. 


